
  LOWER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP 
 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING 

May 24, 2023 
 
 
The Lower Mifflin Township Board of Supervisors met on May 24, 2023 for their regular meeting. Clint Barrick, Jake 
Fealtman, Frank Oiler were present.  The meeting was called to order by Clint Barrick 7:00pm. The minutes of the 
April 27, 2023 were approved CB,JF,FO  
 
FIRE: 1 Call in LMT in April.  CPR Course will be held on June 26, 2023 at 6pm for those that need to recertify.  
June meeting will have a presentation by NFC on the upcoming positions being added to their staff 
 
PUBLIC: SG drafted a letter to be sent to legislatures regarding changing/updating the regulations on the spreading 
of FPR wastes. If anyone is interested in a letter, he will have copies to hand out.  Carl Goshorn, Kirk Stoner, & Chaz 
Heberlig were in attendance from County to discuss some items that the board has had concerns about.  CC also 
offered to work with municipalities to draft options for regulation of the application of FPR wastes.  
 
SOLICITOR:  85 Asper Rd. “Renny” Gutshall – Certified letter was sent outlining violations incurred, and no 
attempt at correcting has been made. Board asks that MM proceed with filing a civil case against Mr. Gutshall 
CB,JF,FO  JB states that LMT has multiple fines for the many violations “Renny” is facing.  490 Shed Rd. – letter 
sent from MM waiting on ROW agreement from owner 447 Shed Rd. – potential sale of the property so any issue is 
on hold until sale is completed.  338 DGR – civil court date is set for May 31, 2023 at 11:30am JB did an inspection 
and will present his findings at the hearing. 830 DGR – will remain and move forward on the blighted property with 
County since no action has been taken after permit issued.  Zoning Book Update – some items needing immediate 
action will be presented for next month after John & Matt discuss items. John will get items together and discuss with 
Matt & Brandi and then do a workshop to outline changes needed to present to County.  
 
ZONING:  4 permits for May   $139.00 in fees collected   
800 Doubling Gap Rd. – JB stated that Chestnut has purchased the 825 DGR property. However, he still needs to do a 
survey and have the parcel added to his original deed to guarantee that the run in shed is no longer an issue with 
setbacks.  The decision was to table the property until June meeting to see if there is any submission done. 
  
ROADMASTER: Culvert for Pipeline Rd grant has been delivered   Bid for Hunter Rd relocation project approved 
for advertising JF,CB,FO  Bid for Tar & Chip on several roads within LMT approved for advertising JF,CB,FO 
Guardrail installation on Creekview Rd approved with payment using liquid fuels unless not permitted – Brandi will 
contact Chemung to give them the go ahead CB,JF,FO  
 
ADMINISTRATIVE ACTION: Bill List for Approval: JF,CB,FO 
             Treasurer’s Report: CB,FO,JF  
 
NO REPORTS FROM: 
PLANNING  --  EMC -- ASST ROADMASTER 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 8:46pm 
 
Respectfully Submitted,    Income ACNB Checking:                            $2,226.01  
       Income F&M Money Market:                $15,689.11 
       Payroll Expenses:                                 $3,247.29 
Brandi L. Lay, Secretary            General Expenses:                             $4,071.66 


